 APPROVED

THE 1413th REGULAR MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL WAS HELD ON MONDAY, MARCH 3, 2014 @ 7:00PM IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBERS
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by Mayor Doug Roll who welcomed the public and led the pledge of allegiance.

   Mr. Olsen, Mr. Teske, Mrs. Williams, Mrs. Desch, Mrs. Benson and Mr. Bischoff were present.  City Attorney Jim Reintsma, City Administrator Jim Hammons and City Clerk Glena Hook were also present.  

 There was no one present to offer prayer.  

 Mrs. Williams made a motion to approve the minutes from the Regular Meeting 2/18/14 and Special Meeting 2/20/14.   Mrs. Benson seconded the motion.   Motion Passed.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS    

The Wednesday morning breakfast meeting will change to Malissa’s Java Beans and Tasty Things starting March 12, 2014.

Mayor Roll announced there would be a Public Meeting, this Tuesday @ 12:00noon at Treasurer Mtn. Casino to support the mine.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Parks/Cemetery;  None

Fire; None 

Resolutions/Ordinances; None

Personnel; None

Building; None

Water/Sewer; None

Budget/Finance; None

Police; Chief Smith reported 186 case reports, 25 citations and15 arrests for the month of February 2014.   

Lights/Streets/Sidewalks; None

City Administrator; Jim Hammons stated he had some contractors look at the reg building roof for estimates on replacement.  

Finance; None
HEAR THE PUBLIC FOR ITEMS ON THE AGENDA LIMITED TO THREE MINUTES
 

DC Orr residing at 1117 Nevada Avenue Libby brought forth a paper with comments and stated would like his comments amended to the minutes for 2/18/14.  The Clerk will take copies for the council to decide on.  Mr. Orr also voiced his concerns about the city attorney and council.  

Nancy Gab spoke to the council about getting a business license for her business, Curly’s Craft, in a residential area.    Mayor Roll stated it was on the agenda and would be discussed during the meeting.  
UNFINISHED BUSINESS


Decision on alley abandonment between 9th and 10th and Louisiana Avenue and Montana Avenue; Mrs. Desch made a motion to not abandon the alley.  Mrs. Williams seconded the motion.  Motion Passed.  

Curly’s Craft, business license; Mrs. Gab owner of Curly’s Craft spoke to the council about getting a variance to run a business in a residential area.  Mrs. Williams stated Curly’s Craft was located in Residential A which should not be permitting any businesses.  Attorney Jim Reintsma stated that variances could not be given for businesses in a residential area.  The variance and business license was not granted.  
NEW BUSINESS

DNRC tree inventory study, Edith Dooley; Edith Dooley of DNRC gave a presentation about the public owned trees in the City of Libby.  Edith Dooley stated that Libby trees were in good condition compared to some other cities.   
COUNCIL ACTION/DISCUSSION

Approval of Business Licenses received to date; Mrs. Benson made a motion to approve the Business Licenses received to date.  Mr. Bischoff seconded the motion.    Motion Passed. 

Approval of Payroll and Claims for February 2014; Mrs. Benson made a motion to approve Payroll and Claims for February 2014.  Mrs. Desch seconded the motion.  Motion Passed.


New Planning Board Member Teri Kelly; Mayor Roll introduced the New Planning Board Member Teri Kelly.

Approval of Water Distribution draw; Ryan Jones of Morrison-Maierle 125 School House Loop, Kalispell asked the council if they had any question on the Water Distribution Project.  There were no questions from the council.  Mr. Bischoff made a motion to approve the Water Distribution draw.   Mrs. Desch seconded the motion.  Motion Passed.  

Approval of Flower Creek Dam draw; Ryan Jones of Morrison-Maierle  125 School House Loop, Kalispell stated it would be a good idea to schedule a meeting and talked about funding from Rural Development that may be in April.  Ryan gave an update on the Flower Creek Dam Project.   Mr. Bischoff made a motion to approve the Flower Creek Dam draw.  Mrs. Desch seconded the motion.  Motion Passed.

HEAR FROM THE PUBLIC LIMITED TO THREE MINUTES  

Russ  Gautreaux residing at 350 Florence Rd. Libby, stated he was one of the members of the Libby Tree Board.  Mr. Gautreaux talked about the Tree Board, Tree City USA and Arbor Day and stated he was here to help.  He then stated there would be a fruit tree workshop at the Ponderosa room on 3-27-14 from 9:00am to 1:00pm.pond rm. The Arbor Day celebration will be on the 25th of April on Louisiana Avenue around the Memorial Center.  The theme will be “taking care of trees already planted”.  Members will work with land owners to teach them how to take care of trees.  When Sidewalk repair comes up the Tree Board wants to be involved and called upon.  The Tree Board wants to continue working with volunteer groups.   


Laura Tindal residing at 703 Louisiana Avenue, Libby talked about the snow plowing and the need to get the plowing done in a timely manner.  Laura Tindal also stated that Eureka got a $643,000 grant to help improve businesses.  Laura Tindal voiced her concerns with grants and how they should be handled. 


Dc Orr residing at 1117 Nevada Avenue, Libby spoke to the council about grants and problems with tree leaves in the storm system.  Mr. Orr asked what happened to the petition to put the stop sign back on Mineral Avenue.  Mayor Roll stated the council chose not move on the petition.   
ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned at 7:48pm.  

_________________________
            Attest; ______________________________


Mayor Doug Roll                                                       City Clerk Glena L. Hook
